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Representative
Assembly

by Laura Penman

It's our favorite time of the year! Time to
gather for the annual IRTA Representa-
tive Assembly (RA). This is a longstanding
tradition we look forward to holding for
our members. The RA provides opportu-
nities for communing with other mem-
bers from all over the state, recognizing
outstanding achievements in community
service/membership development, and
the forum for making decisions that im-
pact IRTA as an organization. It is with
great excitement we announce IRTA will

host an in-person Representative Assem-
bly on June 7, 2023, at Primo South, start-
ing at 9:30 am.

Here are a few things to note for this
year’s event.

In-person Voting - During the pandem-
ic, the Board voted to implement virtual
ballots. We will NOT offer virtual ballots
for 2023 voting. All Delegates must at-
tend to vote.

Live Streaming Returns - IRTA will of-
fer the option for non-voting members,
friends, and family to view the RA from
the comfort of their home.

Your Health is Priority - Please do not
attend if you are experiencing flu-like
symptoms or have had a fever within 24
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hours of the event. Please be aware of so-
cial distancing. Not everyone has returned
to feeling comfortable with hugs.

We intend to ensure each member feels
included and safe while providing them
the opportunity to stay informed and cel-
ebrate the accomplishments of the orga-
nization.

Please direct questions, comments, and
concerns to Executive Director Laura Pen-
man at [penman@retiredteachers.org.



From the Desk
of the Executive
Director

by Laura Penman

I think we consider too much the good
luck of the early bird and not enough
the bad luck of the early worm. -
Franklin D. Roosevelt. Spring is here, and
as | am writing this, we still do not know
the final budget vote for the biennium,
but we know the path HB 1028 for a “13th
check” has followed. Unlike April, 2021,
when | became IRTA Executive Director
only a few weeks before the final vote
for a pension enhancement, | have been
at the “helm” of IRTA to watch every step
of the 2023 Legislative Session.

Here is a review of what has happened
so far. HB 1028 for a “13th check” was au-
thored by Rep. Bob Cherry with co-au-
thors Rep. Mike Karickhoff, Rep. Gregory
Porter, and Rep. Jennifer Meltzer. The
bill was heard and passed in the Employ-
ment, Labor and Pensions House Com-
mittee and the Ways and Means House
Committee. The bill passed in the House
by a vote of 96-0. Senator Jon Ford, Sen.
Ryan Mishler, and Sen. David Niezgodski
agreed to sponsor HB 1028 as it moved
to the Senate. Although | continue to
share that “l am not a politician, but an
educator at heart when | meet with our
legislators,” | truly enjoy my work on be-
half of retired educators at the Indiana
Statehouse!

When | thought about what | would
focus on for the Spring, 2023, Bulletin
Board, | was thinking about the current
Legislative Session. | started looking at
famous quotes referencing government,
politics, and the importance of people
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advocating for themselves! There were
many to choose from, but the simple
quote by FDR I included with this article
speaks to what | was looking for. Every-
one has a different point of view based
on what is happening around them - at
times we are the bird and at times we
are the worm!

Looking back to the 2021 Budget Session,
legislators felt they were doing a positive
thing for retired educators when they
voted for a 1% Cost-of-Living Adjustment
(COLA). One percent did not seem like
very much, but the Legislature had to add
an additional $50 million to the fund that
is dedicated to retirement benefits just
to get to the one percent.

For 2023 and 2024, the message of IRTA
has been strong. We want a “I3th check”
for our members! The amount of a “I3th
check” payment is based on your credit-
able service - up to $450 and is added to
retiree pension amounts in the month of
September. As IRTA Executive Director,
my point of view has been influenced by
the hundreds of conversations | have had
with members over the last two years. |
am constantly reminded that IRTA rep-
resents a very diverse group of over
60,000 retired educators - teachers and
administrators. There are those recently
retired, like me - and those in their late
70s, 80s and 90s. It is for our older retir-
ees that we currently advocate for a “I3th
check” We have members with teach-
er pensions between $500 - $1,000 or
less per month. The “13th check” means
more to these retirees than the 1% COLA
did. Based on data compiled by Alberts
Actuarial Consulting, LLC in May 2020,
here are the number of retired educators
with average pensions less than $1,000
per month:

Number of AVG 1% COLA

Retirees Pension Annually
2,152 [ $ 12815 S 15.38
2,674 [ S 30284 S 36.34
3,263 | S 50194 | S 60.23
3753 | S 70480 |S 84.85
4,678 | S 904.77 | S 108.57

According to the Senate Majority Fis-
cal Office, the average “I3th check” is
$398.00. Assuming a 13th check is issued
every year, 97.6% of 60,539 retired teach-
ers derive more financial benefit from
the “13th check”

Over the years, our Indiana Legislators
have worked hard to pay off the unfund-
ed liability of the Pre-"96 Fund (for those
who were hired before 1996 and remained
in the same school corporation). The bil-
lions of dollars that Indiana legislators are
currently paying toward the Pre-"96 pen-
sion debt is the reason our pensions are
strong and stable! Today, we are asking
for a “13th check.” As the demographics
of our members change, our discussions
with legislators will change.

| ask that you continue to support IRTA.
With your membership and support,
IRTA will still be going strong advocating
for all retired educators at the Indiana
Statehouse for years to come!

From the
President’s Desk

by Paula Dyer

“Spring has sprung” as they say. This is the
time of year when | feel ready for change
and am wanting to start new projects. |
see so many possibilities for IRTA to grow.
As an organization, we need to continue
to change with the times. | know the
word “change” is not a favorite of many
people. We like the familiar ways we live
our lives. It is comfortable. But, if we
want IRTA to survive and advocate for us
and other retirees in the future, we need
to find ways to reach retired educators
that are not members, as well as those
who will be retiring in the next few years.

Reaching out. What does that mean? As
an organization IRTA has been expand-
ing its use of social media. | saw this as
essential when | began my term as IRTA



President in July, 2020, as we emerged
from the pandemic. IRTA had hired a Di-
rector of Communication, Josie Zavada
shortly before | became President. Josie
has been vital in implementing the new
ideas for promoting our organization.

e The IRTA website is up-to-date and
more informative. We need to contin-
ue working on adding to it, as we want
anyone who visits the website to find
helpful information.

o |IRTA has hosted two virtual work-
shops. These are aimed at sharing infor-
mation with our out of state members
and those who do not want or are un-
able to attend “in person” events.

 IRTA is constantly exploring ways to be
more visible on social media, as we know
this is needed to connect with prospec-
tive members to share the benefits of
our organization.

Another way to reach out is hosting a
Retirement Planning Workshop in your
area. | remember when | was considering
retirement, | attended such a workshop
in Wabash Co. That was the first time |
had heard of IRTA. | appreciated the infor-
mation | received regarding retirement, as
well as what IRTA would do in the future
to assist me. | know several counties are
hosting these workshops, and | hope
more local RTAs will serve as hosts. For
full details about the steps IRTA is taking
to assist local RTAs see the article enti-
tled “Great News on Retirement Planning
Workshops” in this Bulletin Board.

The most important way to reach out,
of course, is personal contact. A phone
call or personal note to new retirees or
prospective members can make all the
difference. We know how it affects us
on deciding whether we will attend an
event. Once you get them to your local
meeting, tell them about IRTA and give
them a membership form.

We all need to work together to promote
IRTA. Whether it is helping with a project
such a Retirement Planning Workshop or
just asking someone to join IRTA. Share
the news about IRTA and its mission to
advocate for retired educators and pro-
vide benefits to our members.

IRTAF Silent
Auction Returns

by Linda Morris

It is time to revisit an old favorite activity!
We will again have the Silent Auction at
the June 7 Representative Assembly!

To refresh your memories, all RTAs are in-
vited to donate an item (possibly home-
made and preferably valued under $75) to
the Silent Auction, and RA participants
can bid during the morning at the RA.
Highest bidder wins, and all proceeds
go to the IRTAFoundation Endowment
Fund, which supports the IRTAF programs:
Scholarships, Active Teacher Grants, and
A Hand UP.

If your local would like to donate to the
Silent Auction, you can either give it to
your Area Director, drop it off at the IRTA
office in Indy, or bring it to the RA with
you. Accepting cash or checks only.

If you have any questions, feel free to call
Linda Morris at 765-730-4497 or the IRTA
Office.

PROTECT YOUR RETIREMENT
SAVINGS WITH A MEDICAL
TRANSPORTATION MEMBERSHIP.

Medicare may not cover all of your medical transportation
costs. Because a ground ambulance could cost thousands
of dollars, and air transport can be $50,000 or more, it's
important to cover the gaps. With a membership from
Medical Air Services Association (MASA), emergency
transportation from home or anywhere in the world is
covered, plus transportation of vehicles, children,
grandchildren, and even pets are at no additional cost.

DISCOUNT PRICING
FOR MEMBERS OF

Learn More: 1-877-556-4582
ambamedtransport.com/inrta
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IRTAF News

by Jeff Zook

Your IRTAF Endowment fund is over half

WE PAY IT FORWARD IN

EDUCATION
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way to the $1,000,000 goal. This goal
was established so annual earning would
then support our annual expenditure of
$40,000 for Scholarships, Active Teacher
Grants and A Hand Up grants.

Our scholarship applications were due on
April 1, and notifications will be sent to
winners and non winners before May 10.
Look for more information on the win-
ners in the summer Bulletin Board edition.

This year the Foundation will hold our
silent auction at the June 7, 2023, IRTA
Representative Assembly. Our silent auc-
tion has been a popular activity for IRTA
members. Details on the auction will be
provided through the IRTA area represen-
tatives and chapter officers. Funds gener-
ated from the silent auction will be add-

SPOTLIGHT

ed to the Foundation’s Endowment Fund.
The silent auction is cash or checks only.
We look forward to your support of this
Foundation fundraiser.

Active Teacher Grants have been a very
successful program for our organizations.
Classroom teachers are excited to receive
the financial support for their classroom
instructional programs. Active teacher
grant applications will be available August
15, 2023, and must be submitted by Sep-
tember 30, 2023. Recipients will receive
notification before October 30, 2023.

We would ask for your assistance in com-
municating to membership and program
applicants information about foundation
programs. Your donations for the IRTAF
endowment and specific programs are ac-

ACTIVE
GRANTS |

An update from 2022. ATG Recipient, Mrs. Audrey Amsler, Music Teacher, Veter-
ans Elementary School, Lake County, Area 1.

“We purchased several books and instruments- including the book, “Why the Sun and Moon Live in the Sky”.
Our fifth grade used this book as a source of inspiration to create songs for their concert! Last week was the
first time this group has-performed since first grade and it was our first 5th.grade concert in our “new” school
(opened fall 2020). The concert was about/’80% student created and we only had ONE rehearsal together as a
group of 100 before they performed for the grown ups!”
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We are pleased to announce that we have partnered with Collette Travel and Carmel Travel
Company to offer our members three incredible trips. Please refer to the information below
for details on each trip. For more information, please watch the latest Retiredside Chat at
retiredteachers.org with Laura Penman and Eric Scott, Collette Business Development Man-
ager for Indiana.

Christmas on the Danube — December 2023
Trip Details: https://gateway.gocollette.com/link/1167348

On a boat cruise along the Danube, explore charming Christmas markets and see Europe dressed
in its holiday best. Discover Wurzburg, an ancient Franconian wine town. Explore Nuremburg,
home to one of the oldest and largest Christmas markets in the world. Float through the Wa-
chau Valley, dotted with castles and hillside houses. Visit the 900-year-old Benedictine Melk
Abbey, one of Europe’s largest Baroque monasteries. Enjoy a Gluhwein Party — a German holi-
day gathering with mulled wine. Join a local expert and explore historic Vienna. Relax as you are
transported to beloved riverside towns and delve into local holiday traditions.

Hawaiian Adventure — January 2024
Trip Details: https://gateway.gocollette.com/link/1166671

Embrace the spirit of “Aloha” on a leisurely 3-island tour of Hawaii featuring 3-night stays each in
Oahu, Big Island (Kona) and Maui. Remember Pearl Harbor and visit the USS Arizona Memorial.
Embark on a wonderful journey along Oahu’s famous North Shore. Take in the natural beauty
of Hawai'i Volcanoes National Park on the Big Island. Admire the hula dance, an ancient Polyne-
sian art form. Visit a coffee farm in Kona and learn about the coffee bean’s journey from tree to
cup. In Maui, visit the old royal capital of Lahaina where you can stroll through historic streets.
Uncover the beauty, culture and traditions of all three islands.

Costa Rica World of Nature — February 2024
Trip Details: https://gateway.gocollette.com/link/1163056

From thrilling water journeys to ethereal jungle expeditions, discover what pura vida means to
you when you explore the essence of Costa Rica. Encounter an emerald wonderland, where
trees climb high and animals roam free. Immerse yourself in nature when you spend 2 nights at
a remote resort in San Carlos and 3 nights in the region of Arenal National Park. Sample fresh ca-
cao during a visit to a local plantation. Give back to preservation efforts at a sea turtle research
station in Tortuguero National Park. Embark on a crocodile safari in the jungle and a bird-watch-
ing cruise in the rainforest. Stand suspended over the rainforest floor as you journey across a
network of hanging bridges. Hike the lava fields of Arenal Volcano or soar over jungle canopies
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RETIREMENT
PLANNING

Great News
on Retirement
Planning
Workshops

by Paula Dyer

The Strategic Planning and Retirement
Planning committees have been working
on ways to assist our local RTAs in hosting
Retirement Planning Workshops. This in-
volved several parts. First, we have been
working on updating the Retirement Plan-
ning guide and also the outline for Retire-
ment Planning Workshops | also felt we
needed to assist local RTAs in regard to
the financial planner that is indicated in
the outline.

| am excited to announce; we have made
arrangements to provide the financial
planner. IRTA is working with Coffman
Wealth Management to make a series of
videos covering the topics that will an-
swer questions of educators considering
retirement. Videos would explain the two
parts of the Teacher Retirement Fund ac-
count, as well as other more general issues
such as “how much do | need to retire”

The plan is to post these videos on the
IRTA website by the end of summer.
These videos would then be available on
the IRTA website for local RTAs to use
at their workshops, alleviating the need
to find a local financial planner. By hav-
ing them available in late summer, local
groups could plan Retirement Planning
Workshops for fall or winter 2023, which
is a good time for those considering retir-
ing. Since the videos will be on the IRTA
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website, any educators considering retire-
ment can view these at their leisure or as a
follow-up to attending a Retirement Plan-
ning Workshop.

The Coffman brothers also suggested we
provide information that would be help-
ful to our members who are already re-
tired. We agreed this would be beneficial
in providing information and encouraging
people to visit the IRTA website. We are
discussing topics for these videos. If you
have a question or a topic to suggest,
please let Laura or myself know. We want
these videos to be useful for our mem-
bers.

Here Is Your
Second Chance

by Paula Dyer & Laura Penman

We have posted on the IRTA website
www.retiredteachers.org, sessions from
the 2023 Connecting Virtually Workshop.
You can access these by clicking the
Events tab on the website. On the drop-
down menu, click Past IRTA Events, and fi-
nally click 2023 Connecting Virtually. The
following is a list of the recorded sessions:

e Tara Cocanower, 2023 Indiana Teacher
of the Year

e Laura Penman, IRTA Executive Director,
Legislative Update (as of 01/25/2023)

 Steve Russo, Executive Director, Indi-
ana Public Retirement System (INPRS)

e Jim Colvin, Regional Vice President,
Association Member Benefits Advisors
(AMBA)

e Justin Schuhmacher, Partner & Attor-

ney, Indiana Estate & Elder Law

e Paula Dyer, IRTA President, and David
Lennen, IRTA President Elect, Leader-
ship/Membership

e Sarah Taylor, Executive Director, Hoo-
sier Lottery

You can view these at your leisure and
also share with others, such as at a local
meeting.

We really appreciate all that joined us live
on January 25th for the 2023 Connecting
Virtually Workshop. The following partic-
ipants were lucky enough to win one of
our fantastic prizes:

e Mark Vickrey — SimpliSafe Security
System provided by AMBA

e Nancy Hunt — Hoosier Lottery Gift
Basket

« Diane Rodocker — Hoosier Lottery Gift
Basket

e Patricia Harper — Hoosier Lottery
Scratch-Off Tickets

e LuAnn Davis — iPad

e Paulette Schwartzel — iPad

e Judy Mosier — iPad

» Michael Robards - $50 Gift Card
« Steve Dyer - $50 Gift Card
 Robin Sowder - $50 Gift Card

* Janice Montgomery - $50 Gift Card
* Ellen McKenzie - $50 Gift Card
Marty Mullin - $50 Gift Card

* Lynne Cox - $50 Gift Card
 Marjorie Morris - $50 Gift Card

« Dennis Bourquein - $50 Gift Card
* Louisa LaGrotto - $50 Gift Card

Thank you to those who took the time to
complete the survey. There were many
positive comments, especially since no
one had to travel on such a wintery day.
Suggestions for topics or sessions for
workshops will be helpful as we plan for
future in-person and virtual events. We
do apologize to those who had issues
with registering and signing in. Kudos to
all who were persistent. After two years
of hosting this January event, we have
learned a great deal.
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Advocacy

Find Your Legislator

Legislative Update

Foundation

Give Now
Active Teacher Grants

A Hand UP Assistance

Here is what you
may have missed!

Stay in the know on our Advocacy
Tab!

February 28th Update - How you can help Indiana
Senators to vote for a “13th check”

February 15th Update - HB 1028 passed in the In-
diana House of Representatives on 2-14-2023 by a
96-0 vote!

February 8th Update - HB 1028 has passed through
the Ways and Means Committee.

February 2, 2023 Update - HB 1028 has passed
through the Employment, Labor, and Pensions
House Committee.

And more....

Periodicals Postage Paid
Indianapolis, Indiana

ACTION NEEDED

If you enjoy receiving IRTA’s quarterly Bulletin Board, we need to
hear from you! We offer the choice to receive this publication
digitally or printed. While we plan to continue offering both
options to our members, there are reasons we encourage you to
switch to digital.

e Costs to print and post the Bulletin Board are steadily rising.

e Digital is faster! The time for information to travel from us to you is
just a click.

e Digital allows us to include more information, photos, and engaging
content.

Please complete the online survey at retiredteachers.org to
update your preference. If you wish to continue to receive your
quarterly IRTA Bulletin Board in print AND are unable to fill out
the online form, please notify our office at info@retiredteachers.

org or 1-888-454-9333.
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The Bulletin Board (USPS 393-150) is the quarterly publication of the Indiana

Retired Teachers Association. Subscription is available to members only and

is included in membership dues at $2 per subscription. Periodicals postage is
paid at Indianapolis, Indiana.

POSTMASTER:

Send address changes to The Bulletin Board
Indiana Retired Teachers Association
2629 Waterfront Parkway East Drive, Suite 105
Indianapolis, IN 46214



